
Logan PTSO June 2022 Meeting
June 1 @ 9:15 am
Via Zoom

Start time: 9:15 am ET
Attendees:  Will Wright, Kerri Randall, Pamela Fine, Erin Barbossa, Aron Butler, Karen
Chou, Julie Prussack, Rosi Torres, Tierra Jackson, Christina Shinsky, April Weber,
Sonali Pradhan, Yim McCabe, Katherine Meyer

Principal Report - Will Wright
1. I wanted to start by thanking everyone. I made a list of all the things we

accomplished this year:  Beats and Treats, Field Trips, Carnival, Camp for 3rd
grade, Virtual talent show, wonderful teacher appreciation, recess shed, summer
literacy program. This was all in the midst of an ongoing pandemic. So grateful to
all of you! We’ve managed to give kids experiences they missed out on the past
two years and gave families experiences to come together as a community. Quite
a year!

2. Last day of school is a half day with a 11:28 dismissal (not 1:18 pm like an early
release day). Report cards will go home on the last day of school. All tests are
complete and end of the year assessments in process. Student technology
collection is in process. iPads are being collected today and Chromebooks are
being collected on June 9 (including chargers).

3. As a reminder, I am traveling to DC for my niece's graduation on Friday and I’m
sorry to miss Carnival. Have a great time!

4. Science Alive for next year is being proposed for December 13 and 14. Do those
dates work? Nothing currently conflicting and it will be scheduled.

5. Class Breakdown for next year:  K - 2 sections, Y5 - 1 section, Grades 1-4 will
have 3 sections. Grade 5 will have 2 sections as this class has shrunk a bit.  I’ll
send an update and this is always open to change in case enrollment shifts.

6. Welcome for New Families & Meet & Greet - Kerri and Will to connect regarding
plans and dates.

Science Olympiad and Social Events Report - Tierra Jackson
1. Science Olympiad is Sunday.  Key supervisor will be former Logan parent Karen

Thurman (thank you, Karen!). Logan still needs 5 more parent volunteers for
the competition. Our raffle basket this year will be a bike. We won’t have an
assembly this year, but we ordered Logan medals for the participants.. PTSO will
be paid back for T-shirt loan.

2. Carnival is June 3rd!



a. Question from Becky Matz regarding providing raffle tickets for free to all
students. Logistics were discussed and the decision was made to give
every family that attends a free punch card and raffle tickets for children in
attendance. Families who would like to can still purchase more if they’d
like. Passing them out in school presents challenges otherwise (i.e. can
families pick up baskets, will tickets be lost, etc.). Valid discussion that we
will continue to assess as to the best option each year.

b. Discussion providing payment options for donations and concessions and
the suggestion to include Venmo and Square is recommended.

c. Laura Emmer is all set with the Sweet Treat Trot.  Lots of sweets
expected!

d. Set-up:  Rosi & Kerri are setting up games after school on Friday and
looking for lots of help. Balloon delivery between 3 and 5 from Party City
on Friday. Tables are coming on Thursday and will be picked up on
Monday.  Facilities will help with moving tables to the upper El playground.

e. Games need several volunteers. Regarding Walkie Talkies, Will shares
they can be used for carnival and can be found in the office.

3. Student Council - Student council ordered and will be selling masks at Carnival.
Masks will be $5/masks. $2/mask will be donated to the homeless shelter. The
person who made them donated $100 back to Logan.

President Report - Kerri Randall
1. Thank you to everyone for volunteering this year. Everyone has done so much

and it’s been a pleasure to serve on the PTSO. Excited to get back to more
events next year!

2. Spirit Wear - Jayme shared that she is working on getting things set up for the
Fall. She will send a check for next year. We will continue with Sports Hut next
year.

3. Heritage Festival - It was a great event and tons of food! Thank you to the
committee.

Treasurer - Aron Butler
1. Aron will be out of town from June 17 for a few weeks. All receipts will need to be

submitted by June 13.
2. Approving the budget for next year is the first item for discussion. No attached

treasurer report today. Any other thoughts or concerns before we vote? None.
Budget approved - 1st by Kerri and 2nd by Will.

3. Outstanding expenses include Carnival (Kona, DJ, Face Painting), Book Drive
and Beautification Picnic Table Order. Picnic table order still processing and
pushed back by a week.



Secretary, Bylaws & Goals & Book Drive -  Pamela Fine
1. May Meeting Minutes approved - 1st Kerri and 2nd by Aron
2. Book Drive - Katherine Meyer is the new chair. Class “Shopping” will take place

on June 3. Thank you for the book donations!
3. Goals Report Recommendations approved via email vote.  Community Builder

role will be discussed at the Summer Exec Meeting and presented to the
community in August.

4. Review of Slate of PTSO Board & Chair Roles (see attached document)

Meeting adjourned at 10:06 am ET
Have a great summer! See you in August.


